## **GREAT HANWOOD PARISH COUNCIL**

**MINUTES** of Parish Council Meeting, convened at St Thomas' Church Extension, Hanwood on **21<sup>st</sup> March 2017** at 7:30pm

## PRESENT:

Councillors:	Cllr J Percival (Chairman)		
	Cllr K Bromage		
	Cllr R Evans		
	Cllr J Fox		
	Cllr G Lewis		
	Cllr. W Davies		
	Cllr. J. Pugh		

In Attendance Mrs R Turner, Clerk 1 member of the public

Minute Ref.	Minute			
16/17/124	ATTENDANCE & APOLOGIES			
	The clerk reported that Cllrs. Jones has resigned.			
16/17/125	DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & DISPENSATION REQUESTS			
	None declared and no dispensations being sought.			
16/17/126	<ul> <li>PUBLIC SESSION <ol> <li>Public comments - Silvia Grant gave an update in relation to a community project to look at purchasing The Cock Inn and Bowling Green, as part of the moratorium process. She advised that a steering group has been set up to assess the feasibility of doing this; the steering group consists of Silvia, Bill Longmore and a representative of the Bowling Green. Community grants are available to assist with the purchase and other sources of funding may be available as well. The Green cannot be purchased by the bowling club so a Community Interest Company will be set up and the community could buy shares in the company.</li> </ol> </li> <li>The next step is to consult with the residents in Hanwood by means of a survey. There are no planned uses as yet for the site. Silvia confirmed that a post office / shop was not one of the uses proposed on the survey. Councillor Davies asked if Punch Taverns are seeking £275,000? The Council expressed concern that the deadline for making a bid for the community assets is June to July and the project is still in its early stages. Silvia advised that the timeline is that after the questionnaire has been distributed, the group will report back to the Plunkett Foundation (who offer grant funding) and CAMRA for</li> </ul>			
	help with outstanding issues, such as what type of social enterprise structure to have. A business plan will be drawn up and fundraising and share issue plans will also be considered. Silvia said that a formal			

	<ul> <li>committee will be set up. The group were invited to attend the Annual Parish Meeting to give a further update on progress. Councillor Evans said that in his opinion the parish council would want the pub to be kept. The clerk was asked to publicise the survey online.</li> <li>ii. Police report - 3 ASB, one violence, one burglary, one vehicle crime.</li> <li>iii. Shropshire Councillor report - Councillor Evans reported that he had attended a march in town which was in relation to schools and the withdrawal of grant funding. This will lead to Shropshire Council removing £640,000 of funding for schools in addition apprenticeship levy is being charged.</li> <li>Councillor Evans advised that youth funding has been confirmed until December and working group continues to look at this issue. Consultations on the economic strategy leisure strategy are forthcoming.</li> </ul>
16/17/127	Shropshire Council has increased its precept by 3.99% did not opt to increase by an extra 1%, for adult social care, as there are strings attached to to this money in summary, it is to be used for putting in place future arrangements rather than current costs. The work to me a brace roundabout is going ahead and councillor Evans is questioned why it needs to go ahead. iv.
	It was <b><u>RESOLVED</u></b> to approve and adopt the minutes of the meetings held on 24 <sup>th</sup> January and 28 February 2017.
16/17/128	HIGHWAYS MATTERS
	<ul> <li>The council of the opinion that the report on the speed reduction scheme needs to be considered fully at the annual Parish meeting. However the council had the following initial observations to make: <ul> <li>Against removal of white lines and need to see further info on the build-outs</li> <li>Veg maintenance – what it meant by this and how often will it be done?</li> <li>Can action be taken re the area nearer to Edgebold?</li> <li>Signage – what is being suggested re this? The council would like to look at integrating the current blue Speedwatch sign with new signage on speeding/Speedwatch.</li> <li>What are the next steps?</li> </ul> </li> <li>The engineers will be invited to the Annual parish Meeting.</li> </ul>
16/17/129	PARISH MATTERS i. Dog fouling and request for bin ii. Edgebold roundabout iii. Litter picking Nobold roundabout to Hanwood

	iv. Bus sh	elter no smol	king sig	<b>ns</b> - the Cle	erk was asked to
	purchase a suitable sign				
			0	next to the	shop/railway – the
	<ul> <li>v. Handrail of the footbridge next to the shop/railway – the Clerk was asked to request that the white handrail is painted</li> </ul>				
	vi. Streetlights out - it was reported that lights 212, 226 and 244				
	are not working and that the red light on the pedestrian				
		-		eu light on	ine pedestnan
40/47/400		g is also not w	orking.		
16/17/130	PLANNING N				
		ng Decisions			
		ng Applicatio			
		00939/FUL – S			
					ock of 4 stables plus
	tac	k room, with c	oncret	e yard and	40 X 20 M menage -
		objection		-	-
16/17/131					
	-	-	∩ – it wa	s resolved t	o award a grant of
	•				<b><u>DLVED</u></b> to approve the
	followin				to approve the
	10110101	iy.			
	Bayaa	Item	Chq.	Amount	1
	Payee	item	No	Amount	
	SCPF	Pension	43	£105.68	-
	Shropshire	Play	44	£532.98	-
	Council	inspections		2002.00	
	SCPF	Pension	45	£105.68	
	Kompan	Spinner bowl	46	£1483.68	
	VOID		47		
	Landright	Play area	48	£36.00	
	Services	works	10	0.40.07	-
	R Turner	Expenses	49	£40.97	-
	Hanwood PCC	Room hire	50	£20.00	
	Wynn Davies	Conference	51	£30.00	
		expenses			
16/17/132	COUNCILLO	RS' REPORTS	\$		
16/17/133	consultation	s and corresp	ondend	:e	
	the following				
	•	in in Parish Co	ouncil F	Forum moo	ting
		_C bulletins		or unit mee	ung
		ised process		-	
			-		ny applications
					between meetings
	would be circulated to members and no comments will				
	be made unless members requested that a meeting be				
	call	ed			
	v				
16/17/133	DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS:				
	25 <sup>th</sup> April 2017- Annual Parish meeting, 7 PM to 8 PM				
L					- · ···

25 April 2017 – Council meeting, following on from annual Parish
meeting
16 May 2017 – annual Council meeting
items the next agenda